Commission on Aging
Town of Weston, Connecticut
Minutes: Monday May 4, 2020 at 9AM
Present: Commission members Bruce Lorentzen, Helen de Keijzer, Don Gumaer, Richard Wolf, Francine Goldstein, Alison McElhone, Terry Castellano; SWCAA liaison and Senior Center Director Wendy Petty, Social Services Director Allison Lisbon, and Friends of the Weston Senior Center Representative Diana Heisinger
Note: This meeting was held via Google Meet Video Call due to Coronavirus pandemic
The meeting convened at 9:50 AM, after some technical difficulties were resolved.
The minutes of the last meeting (March 2020) were discussed and approved.
Wendy gave the report on Dial-a-ride. Roy has not been driving anyone to appointments due to the pandemic. Instead, he has been helping with food deliveries (SWCAA and the Weston Food Pantry), bank runs, and other errands for the town.
Richard gave the facilities update. The architect has nearly completed drawings for the new Senior Center entryway. Next step is to get estimates for the project, which Richard has emailed Jonathon about.
Allison gave the social services update. The department has been very busy. The main focus is ensuring everyone has food. Social Services and the Food Pantry have  received donations from individuals and from many organizations including SWCAA, United Way, Weston Field Club, Viv’s Veggies and the Salvation Army. Curbside food pick-up is on Wednesday, and Roy has delivered the rest. Social Services has given away more than 150 grocery gift cards recently.. Richard asked if the State provides any assistance. Patient can apply for SNAP but application takes a while to process. 
More and more people are now reaching out to the Department about getting assistance for rent, utilities, medical bills and more.  She has encouraged people to talk to their landlord, utility companies, etc to discuss setting up payment plans. Operation Fuel and New Start programs were mentioned as programs that may be able to help residents during this time. Richard noted that if electricity is turned off the well will turn off. Helen asked about using the Social Services fund to support these needed services. Allison said most donations are going toward the Food Pantry. Allison noted the fund only accepts cash or check donations. Checks can be mailed to PO Box 1007. The Food Panty does accept venmo. Wendy said it would be great to make donations to the fund easier. Richard stated thatinformation about how to make donations to the fund needs to be publically advertised, perhaps on the Ted Craft Page (Weston Today).
With all this, both Allison and Rose have been putting in significantly longer hours for the Department. Everyone commended Allison on her hard work during this difficult time.

Wendy gave the Senior Center report. Activities continue to be held by zoom, including exercise classes and guest speakers/musicians. Everyone who is 85 years or older are getting contacted about signing up for Everbridge emergency notification system. She adds there is a SWCAA grant for adults 60+ who are unable to get groceries or who have a financial need. They may qualify to receive 1 bag of fresh food per week. Roy has been doing some deliveries. Volunteers do the rest. 
Diana reports Friends is working on getting masks to have at the Senior Center. Goal is to have 100. These are reusable. Helen noted there was a recent story on NPR about adding nylon layer to masks improves protection against coronavirus.
Helen noted she has been getting so much positive feedback about what Wendy is doing to support our seniors through new activities, food delivery, etc. Wendy said her staff have all been working very hard behind the scenes.
Wendy notes a Task Force for reopening the senior center is being developed, but reopening is a long way off. The focus right now is prevention of isolation, loneliness, and how to engage people for the long haul. She notes that when she speaks with her seniors they are so happy to hear from her.
The zoom meeting adjourned at 10:50.
Respectfully submitted, 
Alison McElhone
